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Temporary detour notification 
Closure of Oxley Street between Pacific Highway and Clarke Street 
September 2023 
Sydney Metro is Australia’s biggest public transport project. 
Services started in May 2019 in the city’s North West with a train every four minutes in the peak. 
Metro rail will be extended into the CBD in 2024, with new metro railway stations at Crows Nest, 
Victoria Cross, Barangaroo, Martin Place, Pitt Street and Waterloo and new metro platforms at 
Central, and then onto Bankstown in 2025.  

Oxley Street façade panel installation 
The exterior wall panels on Oxley Street near to Pacific Highway and on Pacific Highway have 
successfully been installed. Please be informed the next stage of exterior panel delivery and 
installation on Oxley Street near to Clarke Lane and on Clarke Lane (location 2 depicted in the 
map overleaf) will occur on Tuesday 5 September (weather permitting) and will take up to one 
day to complete. This activity will occur during standard construction hours (7am to 6pm) with 
set up and pack down activities occurring 6am to 7am and 6pm to 7pm.  

Due to the size of the 11-tonne panels, a large mobile crane will be set up on Oxley Street to 
install them, and there will be an increase in truck movements to and from the crane set-up area.  

During this time, on-street parking on Oxley Street will be unavailable from 6pm Monday 4 
September until 7pm Tuesday 5 September, marked on the map overleaf.  

*In the event this work cannot be carried out on Tuesday 5 September, works will occur on the next 
possible day. We will send you an email or SMS update should work be rescheduled. If you have not 
already done so, please provide us with your email address or mobile number so we can let you 
know.  

Access 
A full closure of Oxley Street between Pacific Highway and Clarke Street will be required to 
complete this work as safely and efficiently as possible. This means there will be no access for 
general motorists between Pacific Highway and Clarke Street. Motorists are advised to use 
Albany Street as an alternate route during this time.  

Motorists travelling east-bound on Oxley Street from Wollstonecraft will only be able to turn 
right or left onto Pacific Highway. Access through to the eastern side of Oxley Street will be 
closed during this time. 



 

 

Temporary detour notification 
Closure of Oxley Street 

 

Access to 22-26 and 28-34 Clarke Street driveways will be maintained via Oxley Street and 
Clarke Lane (orange access route depicted in map below). Access to 545-553, 563 and 567-573 
Pacific Highway and 38 Oxley Street driveways will be maintained via Pole and Clarke lanes 
(blue access route depicted in map below). Traffic control will be in place.  

There will be no footpath access for pedestrians on the southern side of Oxley Street (next to 
Site A).  

Please allow additional travel time and follow the direction of traffic control. 

See map below depicting work area and access arrangements.  

Map depicting work area and access arrangements *diagram not to scale, 
indicative only. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1800 171 386 Community information line open 24 hours 

sydneymetro@transport.nsw.gov.au  

Sydney Metro City & Southwest, PO Box K659, Haymarket NSW 1240 

If you need an interpreter, contact TIS National on 131 450 and ask them to call 1800 171 386 
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